

## DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY NAVAL STATION NORFOLK 1530 GILBERT STREET SUITE 2000 NORFOLK, VA 23511-2722

IN REPLY REFER TO: 11000 Ser N00/0803 21 Oct 14

Dear Neighbor:

SUBJECT: NAVAL STATION NORFOLK MASON CREEK LANDSCAPE MAINTENANCE

Naval Station Norfolk (NSN) has been conducting landscape maintenance on Navy property along Mason Creek to ensure that Chambers Field is in compliance with federal and Navy regulations that establish airfield height restrictions. Adherence to these requirements is imperative to maintain flight safety for our pilots as well as the local community.

In 2012, the Navy completed the first phase of this project. In the coming months, our contractor will begin the next phase, which will address natural vegetation located on the installation within the Clear Zones of Runway 10/28 at Chambers Field, see attached map.

Pending coordination with the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), and Virginia Department of Historic Resources (VDHR), this work is tentatively scheduled to begin in November and continue through the first quarter of 2015. The work will occur between 7 a.m. and 4 p.m., Monday through Friday only.

Thank you for your continued support of Naval Station Norfolk and the Navy's mission on behalf of our country. If you have any questions or concerns, my point of contact for this issue is Ms. Terri Davis, Public Affairs Officer, 757-322-2576.

Sincerely,

ME

R. E. CLARK

Captain U.S. Navy Commanding Officer

